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5th meeting of the Local Safety Commission
24th – 25th of May 2012, Tallinn - Estonia
Meeting Minutes
5th LOCAL SAFETY COMMISSION MEETING 
The 5th Local Safety Commission meeting took place on 24 - 25 May 2012 
in Tallinn, Estonia. The meeting has been opened by Mr. Kalle Klandorf, Vice Mayor of Tallinn and Hans - Ivar Swärd, Vice Chairman of the Commission. Representatives of nine UBC members (Gdansk, Karlstad, Nacka, Orebro, Riga, Tallinn, Turku, Helsinki and Vilnius) have attended to discuss issues related to public safety, compare knowledge and gain experience. The main topic of the meeting was "Safety for Seniors", this subject refers to the European Year for Active Ageing and Solidarity between Generations.
24th of May, 2012
On the first day Tallinn representative gave a presentation of MPD and Estonian ID-card ticket service - "How does MPD work”? 

Presentation was on MPD structure and separate sections, the problem with taxi service in the city and discussion about problem of legal restrictions. MPD representative said that phone calls for MPD 24h had increased.

The second occurrence was Mr. Sebastian Sperber about EFUS (European Forum for Urban Security) and project "“EU RECO STREET VIOLENCE ".


At First Mr. Sperber presented what is EU RECO. He said that EU RECO network was created in 1989 under the auspices of the Council of Europe. European Forum for Security is the oldest non-governmental organization of local authorities, working in the field of urban safety.


Next part of his presentation was about the project “EU RECO STREET VIOLENCE”. He said that the biggest European cities are increasingly confronted with the phenomenon of street violence generated by urban youth groups.  


The next part of Mr. Sperber’s speech explained gang’s areas and outlined the problem of paradox "Eurogang". He explained that immigrants in Europe may not be always associated with gangs. All immigrants do not need a security threat but it is a very sensitive group of people susceptible to a phenomenon associated with gangs. This situation may be related in particular to young people aged 17 - 25 years. 


The project “EU RECO STREET VIOLENCE” is there to bring together the knowledge of various sources on this topic and make it accessible to practitioners, policy makers and researchers with the aim of building a “space” of recommendations on street violence generated by urban youth groups and structuring this “space” in an online database. Urban security is a problem for all citizens and not just the police or city authorities. Forum is trying to advise and suggest solutions to these problems.
The theme of the second part of this meeting was the “safety of Seniors”. Two presentations were introduced. 


The first display of Mrs. Gabriela Dudziak was about Gdansk's activities in 2012 European Year for Active Ageing. This performance was presented by Mr. Czeslaw Dwojak and concerned various activities for the elderly organized by local authorities and institutions.


The second presentation of Mr. Adrian Litwinski was about project: „I KNOW, I REACT – SAFETY FOR ELDERLY”. The presentation covered new, educational program realized by Prevention Section of Municipal Guard of Gdansk. The program is addressed to the seniors in our community. It’s carried out with cooperation with The City of Gdansk and The University of Gdansk.
25th of May, 2012
During the second day Mrs. Anneli Rasu presented the project "Virtu - Virtual Elderly Care Service on the Baltic Islands".  
Another topic that day was "Social support system and well-being of elderly in Tallinn”. Individual presentations concerned: 
· Health Profile of Tallinn

· Well-being of citizens and injury prevention

· Personal alarm system for elderly

At the end of the meeting Mr. Czeslaw Dwojak - Commission's Secretary presented a activities report.


At first he presented a draft: „Safe & Cool” competition. Mr. Czeslaw suggested the jury: Jan Landstrom and Andrejs Aronovs. All participants agreed. Meeting of the Jury will be in Gdansk by 15th September. Commission will invite winner to the Committee meeting.


Then a possibility of joining to the Congress of Active Mobility in Gdansk was discussed. This chance would consolidate our position and cooperation.. It was suggested that the next Committee will be in Gdansk. Dates to agree: 5th – 6th September or 17th – 19th  October.


Then Mr. Dwojak spoke about the report Evaluation Report. He said that the amount of the Committee funds will depend on Evaluation Report now (projects and other activities (joint activities, as well), events, major results, future plans, etc). 

At last Mr. Dwojak told about Urban Safety flagship project witch covers all activities that the Commission is already doing. In this Action Plan, Part of EU Strategy, would be the only UBC Commission involved. Obligations to be specified.


Priority Area 14.4 urban security. Timeline: short draft (describes the Commission activities) in the end of May 2012. If needed, a small team will be formed. Main work by the Secretary for the draft. Decision to make. 

At the end of the meeting Mr. Milosz Jurgielewicz (Gdansk) discussed two projects that the commission should attend. 

First is EU projects invited by Vilnius (leading partner): EU project. Waiting for reply. New Model of Safety Management for cities strategy (transferable/adjustable web portal - cooperation web portal: tools and trainings). The second is The Best Practice Conference and the European Crime Prevention Award 2013.

End of the meeting
